

Ngunnawal Country 10 Yass Road Queanbeyan East NSW 2620 P 02 6297 2619

E queanbeyae-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au W www.queanbeyae-p.schools.nsw.gov.au

Principal: Danny Scott

16 December 2021

COVID-19 Guidelines Update

Dear Parents,

At this stage we are anticipating a range of changes to COVID-19 safety guidelines for 2022. As the first day of Term 1 is a few weeks away and the guidelines are constantly changing because of the nature of the pandemic, exact details of these guidelines are yet to be finalised. However, we do know that many of our usual events will be able to proceed with only some operational restrictions. It is anticipated that the new guidelines will be sent to schools mid-January, we will endeavour to send these out to all families as soon as practicable.

Are you going overseas in the Christmas Break?

For those families that are travelling internationally these holidays, NSW Health has published <u>guidelines for recent fully vaccinated overseas arrivals</u> including additional isolation and quarantine requirements in response to the Omicron variant of concern.

Children and young people (under 18) who are not fully vaccinated must not attend school or childcare until:

- at least 7 days after arriving in Australia and
- they have received a negative result from their day 6 test

Again, I would like to thank everyone for the last 12 months and I look forward to seeing you all in 2022!

Thank you

Danny Scott Principal